
Y Gwir Anrh/Rt Hon Carwyn Jones AC/AM 
 Prif Weinidog Cymru/First Minister of Wales 

 

 

Bae Caerdydd • Cardiff Bay 
Caerdydd • Cardiff 

CF99 1NA 

English Enquiry Line  0845 010 3300 
Llinell Ymholiadau Cymraeg  0845 010 4400 

Ffacs * Fax 029 2082 1879 
YP.PrifWeinidog@cymru.gsi.gov.uk • 

ps.firstminister@wales.gsi.gov.uk   

 

 
 
Andrew RT Davies AM 
Assembly Member for South Wales Central 
National Assembly for Wales 
Ty Hywel 
Cardiff Bay 
Cardiff 
CF99 1NA 
 
andrewrt.davies@wales.gov.uk 
             5th January 2015 
 
 
Dear Andrew 
 
During plenary on 16 September 2014 you raised the issue of your constituent Ms Sian 
Woodland’s request that her fiancé’s name be included on Penarth Cenotaph. Ms 
Woodland’s fiancé, Paul Woodland, had tragically been killed during a Royal Marines 
training exercise and his name has been omitted from Penarth Cenotaph on the grounds 
that he was not killed in active service. I agreed to write to you with proposals regarding a 
way forward. 
 
My officials have looked into this matter and I have been advised that the issue of adding 
names to war memorials comes under the War Memorials (Local Authorities’ Powers) Act 
1923 and is therefore not devolved. The Welsh Ministers could issue non-statutory guidance 
in relation to war memorials under the Government of Wales Act 2006 but, being non-
statutory guidance, it could only make recommendations or give advice about best practice 
– it could not require local authorities (or other bodies) to add names to existing war 
memorials. 
 
Please note that there is relevant existing guidance in relation to this issue included within 
the UK Government Department for Constitutional Affairs’ document War Memorials in 
England and Wales: Guidance for Custodians, which states that: 
 

Under the War Memorials (Local Authorities’ Powers) Act 1923, local authorities also 
have the power, though not a duty, to correct errors in a war memorial’s inscription 
and to add new names to make a war memorial serve for wars or conflicts 
subsequent to that for which it was erected. The addition of names to memorials can, 
however, be controversial and owners are recommended to advertise the intention to 
add an additional name and to receive representations before coming to a final 
decision. 

 
Full guidance can be found at the following link: http://tinyurl.com/WarMemorialGuidance 
 

http://tinyurl.com/WarMemorialGuidance


 

 

It appears therefore that local authorities hold the statutory power for this issue. In carrying 
out this function, I would expect local authorities to follow best practice in making any 
decisions as to whether individuals should be included on memorials and cenotaphs. I 
would also expect them to be mindful of the feelings of fallen servicemen’s loved ones in 
making their decisions. 
 

Yours sincerely 

       
CARWYN JONES 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 

 


